ROEBUCK SURGERY PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
MINUTES FROM INTRODUCTORY MEETING

Tuesday 24 January 2012

Present
Jayne White (JR)




Graham Bentley (AC)

Brenda Osborne (AD)



Sidney Osborne (AD)

Alison Purves (SP)




Peter Gee (AD)

Noelyne Douglas (AD)



Peter Davey (SP)

Patricia Salter (AC)



Nicola Blackman (JR)

Dick Edwards (JR)

Sarah Upton (Chair) , Tracy White, Heidi Watts, Alison Bolt, Catherine Barbery, Kayleigh White, Debbie Pullinger on behalf of Roebuck Surgery

1
Aims & Objectives of the PPG
Sarah explained that the reasons for developing a PPG at the surgery were to:

· build a relationship between the surgery & its patients

· improve communications between surgery & patients

· the group would be able to help improve the services offered 

· the group would be able to help implement proposed changes

· eventually the meetings would be quarterly following the establishment of the group.

· That the group would be independent & self-managing in the future but with attendance from at least one member of Surgery staff in the future.

Sarah also explained the reasoning for starting a group now. In that the White Paper published in July 2010 stated that the Government want to put patients at the heart of everything the NHS does and was encouraging GP Surgeries to develop patient groups and consult their patients on the services provided.
2
Introductions
At this point everyone in the room introduced themselves and said a little bit about themselves.

Aims of the Meeting

It was agreed that the aim of the meeting was form a consensus on the way forward as well as getting a feeling from what people would like the group & surgery to develop. 
What do we want from a PPG?

At this point Sarah explained a little bit about the role of the National Association of Patient Participation ((NAPP)  www.napp.org.uk) and the guidelines they produce. They provide an example set of ground rules which were printed on the agenda for the meeting.

It was explained that the group would need to be involved in surveying patients from the surgery with regard to aspects of service provided. Initial areas to be considered are access to appointments, surgery times. The results of these surveys are to be published on the website and made available to the patients. It would be expected that the Practice improve upon the results of these surveys year upon year.
Patients came up with ideas which they would like to see the surgery develop which included:-

Developing a newsletter, more surgeries on the top floor with registered doctor and developing patient information points/leaflets with information on medical conditions.  The possibility of holding patient information meetings was also discussed.
What don’t we want from a PPG
In keeping with NAPP guidelines – a PPG is not a complaints forum. If a patient has a complaint there is a system in place for these to be dealt with that all staff are aware of. There is a process that these go through, and they tend to be individual in nature. 

A PPG is also not a single issue group and will be expected to have input across many areas.

Being representative
Sarah explained that the Government directives say that the group must try to include and/or survey patients from across the demographics. These include the young, elderly, housebound, carers, ethnic minorities, parents of young children. 

There was a brief discussion about how this could be achieved and ideas put forward were – offering a incentives, a crèche, targeted invitations.

Next steps
It was felt that a steering group should help the group move develop.
Noelyne Douglas has agreed to act as an interim Chairperson. She can be contacted on 01424 720348. 
Sarah circulated a draft terms of reference which is produced by NAPP as a basis for the group forming their own.

Minutes of this meeting would be circulated to all present, by email wherever possible. 

It was felt that contacting another PPG for their experiences would be beneficial to the group. 

Date of Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting would be held at Roebuck Surgery on Tuesday 21 February, on the top floor.

The start time for the meeting has been amended to 6.15pm as local parking becomes free after 6pm 
